
GO BENGALS! 

SAVE THE DATE 

• Feb 3-4  
Divisional Wrestling 

• Feb 3 
HHS Registration for 
2023-2024 begins 

• Feb 6-7 AA Orchestra 
Festival, Bozeman 

• Feb 10-11  
State Swim-Bozeman 

• Feb 10-11 State Wres-
tling, Billings 

• Feb 13—Booster Club 
meeting 

• Feb 20th—Presidents 
Day NO SCHOOL 

• March 13—Daylight 
Savings Time 

February 2023 
http://hhs.helenaschools.org 

2022-2023 School Year 

 A Message from the Principal’s Desk… 
Bengal Families – 
 

The United States Presidential Scholars Program was established in 

1964, by Executive Order of the President, to recognize and honor 

some of our Nation’s most distinguished graduating high school sen-

iors.  

 

In 1979, the program was extended to recognize students who 

demonstrate exceptional talent in the visual, creative and perform-

ing arts. In 2015, the program was again extended to recognize stu-

dents who demonstrate ability and accomplishment in career and 

technical education fields.  

 

Each year, up to 161 students are named U.S. Presidential Scholars, 

one of the nation’s highest honors for high school students. The 

Scholars represent excellence in education and the promise of great-

ness in young people. In honoring the U.S. Presidential Scholars, the 

President of the United States symbolically honors all graduating 

high school seniors of high potential.  

 

It is my honor to recognize the 4 Helena High School candidates. 

They are: Ryan Burke, Paisley Karlin, Robert Stimpson, and Jeri 

Wilkerson.   

 

This is well-deserved recognition for these amazing young people. It 

is also a celebration for the families, their teachers and the entire 

Helena community that has contributed and supported our students 

in reaching their highest potential. Congratulations and Go Bengals! 

  

Steve Thennis 

Principal 



 

Attendance News 
Parents—please remember to provide the attendance office at least 1-hour pri-

or notice when you want your student dismissed.  

 

This will eliminate any problem getting dismissed on time.   

Also if you call in advance (324-2211), your student can meet you outside.  You don’t have to come into the 

school to excuse them.  

Green Group hosted a series of speakers from community non-profit organizations and donated to these organizations.  

 

We made a cardboard snowman to represent our concern about climate change, and that snowman represented us at a climate rally at the Capitol, as did a 

couple students and adults who joined the 250 people present. 

We were honored to be chosen this year as an affiliate to the Smithsonian Institution via the Museum of the Rockies outreach program manager Ashley Hall! 

The Smithsonian is providing structural and financial support for a project and for some of our activities. We hope to take a trip to Bozeman in April to 

learn about various educational, scientific, business, and other sustainable enterprises there.  

As part of our Smithsonian project, we focused on cafeteria waste. The district food service director Robert Worthy was kind to visit our group and explain 

to us the hurdles involved in switching from plasticware to something more sustainable. We analyzed this problem from many angles, did research, and are 

still working on solutions. 

We have also had fun by holding a holiday party in which members brought "green" gifts for each other and going out for pizza with Ashley Hall after her 

presentation about the Museum of the Rockies and the Smithsonian's "Earth Optimism" program that we are affiliated with.  

Recently, we were treated to a presentation about llamas and alpacas from the Fair Winds Llama Ranch west of Helena. We're hoping to do a crafting pro-

ject with llama wool and possibly visit the ranch. 







Helena High School American Welding Society Club hosted the 11th annual “Weld-Off” against East Helena High School on 
January 19th. Students dug through scrap metal, chose pieces that would work for their project, then design and weld 
the project in four hours. The students showed great creativity and sportsmanship. Congratulations to all the students 
and the winning team from Helena High and East Helena High School.  
 
Congratulation to our teams: 

1st Place  HHS Jackson Cosgrove, Brendan Silvan, Ben LaForge, Kelton Holzar 

2nd Place  HHS Joseph Beeman, Zach Beeman, Shane Ries, CJ Flugge 
3rd Place  EHHS Izak Longcake, Karsen Bushnell, Ryder Finstad, Jillian Stewart 
4th Place  HHS Cameron Gambill-Mann and Charlie Fife 

 
Thank you to our judges for taking the time to judge the projects. We could not do this without you.   
Dick Anderson Construction 
Joe Robbins - General Distributing 
Jay Stelter and Matt Storey - Boilermakers Union Local 11 
Dave Englund - Iron Workers Union Local 732 
Seth Bergan and Braydan Zauner - Pioneer Aerostructures 
Cody Smith, Preston Watts and Caden Crowe - Helena Sand & Gravel 
Paul Fantry - Wyatt Winfield “Be Tough” Memorial Foundation 
 
Brigette Bellefeur       Jay Winfield 
Kevin and Barb Crabtree     Lacy Silvan 
Conner Rispen       Trey Wade 
Byren Stoner       Brooks Clooten 
 
We would also like to thank all the local businesses that supported the HHS AWS “Weld-Off”. 
Pacific Steel & Recycling    Dick Anderson Construction 
General Distributing     Northside Welding 
Iron Workers Union Local 732    Boilermakers Union Local 11 
Pioneer Aerostructures    Helena Sand and Gravel 
Rock Hand Hardware     Home Depot 
Costco       Power Townsend 
Far Country Press     Valley View Drive In 
Auto Trix      Kolar Tire 
 
We would also like to thank all the community that attended our event.  Your support was greatly appreciated by all the 
students and staff. Thank you all for making the “Weld-Off” such a great success. 

 
Helena High School AWS Club 

 










